[bookmark: _GoBack]Parent Council meeting, March 8, 2018

Present: Daniel Elkin, Suzanne Doyle, Dian Schaffhauser, Celine Negrete, Valerie Goulding, Kathy Davidson, Louise Pryor

ANNUAL GIVING CAMPAIGN
Kathy said the Paypal deposits have been updated to about three weeks ago. Kathy updates after the bank statements have been run. Suzanne says the report still doesn't reflect a major deposit made through PayPal back in November or December. Kathy said she's keeping outside moneys -- such as donations from Briar Patch -- in a separate report. The current spreadsheet doesn't accommodate all types of donations. There are also problems with how donations are set up for PayPal. It doesn't collect all the information required, such as who the donation is coming from and their relationship to the school.

Kathy said she'll do her best to catch up the records by the end of next week, March 16. By then we'll have an accurate sense of total contributions.

Di will engage Grass Valley Signs on the temperature sign. Valerie wants it to look good.

SPAGHETTI FEED

Possible sights:

Nevada City Elks - they'll run it for us; cost: about $450 for the venue and help.
Humpty Dumpty's
The Methodist Church on Broad St. in Nevada City
Briar Path
Seaman's Lodge at Pioneer Park
Event Hall at St. Canice behind 7 Hills
Union 51

Valerie will call the Nevada City's Parks & Recreation to find out about availability of the Pioneer Park site.

Valerie's latest email blast drew two new people to volunteer.

Valerie will try to find somebody to coordinate the feed and handle the promotion of the event.

SUPPORT FOR FUTURE FUNDRAISING

We're going to reschedule the phone fundraiser to a different night -- March 21, Wednesday -- because of conflicts with a Governance Council meeting and a family open house.

Suzanne will work with Kathy and Angelina to develop a list of names and numbers to call.

COMMUNITY YARD SALE

Early May scheduling.

PENNY COIN DRIVE

Change for Change. We'll run it for a week or so. After lunch, every advisory calls for change and then places it in the office to lock it up.

Also, maybe we could get students to collect change in the morning as drop-off takes place.

Daniel will talk it up with advisors. Valerie will send out some communication on it.

SOCIAL MEDIA AND FUNDRAISING POLICIES

Kwong and Valerie and Celine and Heather will meet on Sunday, March 18, 10-noon, to discuss policies and guidelines.

SCHOOL ACTIVITIES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

Valerie has ordered new postcards for parent information nights. About 400 will be mailed out. Angelina will be mailing those out. Valerie has also ordered 100 for parent council members to hand out. Daniel suggested advisors get some for their activities.

BUSINESS MANAGER UPDATES

Kathy said the EIN number on the bank account belongs to the County Superintendent and is only supposed to be used when a charter school is opening. It has never been changed. We can't use that account anymore. Also, the county said before that account is closed and rolled into the budget, we need to think about fundraisers that can't be done unless there's a parent group with its own ID and the flexibility.

Their recommendation: That we pursue non-profit status, get a federal ID number for the parent council, roll some start-up funds into it, and then ask the school's bookkeeper, Francesca, to deal with the Form 990.

Celine said other schools have non-profit status and do fundraising under the school. The difference, for example, between NCSA and Bitney, is that Bitney is under the auspices of the County.

Another way around this: We close the account, roll it into the budget, then we ask a non-profit to host fund-raising events for us that can handle alcohol (the major sticking point).

We moved, seconded and voted unanimously:

The parent council wants its checking account closed and the funds moved to the clearing account for Bitney Prep High School.

Kathy said 3-digit codes will be set up for each line-item identified by the Parent Council.

Suzanne suggested that for any other decisions regarding non-profit status, we should start from scratch. She added that if the non-profit was created, the Charter Council would be in charge of that.

Kathy will close the accounts and report where all the funding goes.

NEXT MEETING

April 5 at Valerie's house.

PARKING LOT (ideas to tackle next school year)

Celine suggested that the use of the Google Groups email is lacking in design and pizazz. If we were to use MailChimp or Constant Contact we could enliven our mailers.


